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2021 Legislative Session 

 

Reference No.: CB-052-2021  

Draft No.: 1 

Committee: Committee of the Whole 

Date: 07/8/2021  

Action: FAV   

 

REPORT: Favorable as amended 10-0: Council Members Hawkins, Davis, Dernoga, Franklin, 

Glaros, Harrison, Ivey, Streeter, Taveras, and Turner. Absent: Anderson-Walker 

 

The Prince George’s County Council convened as the Committee of the Whole to consider CB-

052-2021. 

 

CB-052-2021 as proposed is an interproject transfer of appropriations for the Board of Education 

in the FY 2021 Capital Budget.  This legislation transfers appropriations from the Kitchen and 

Food Service ($610,000) and Planning and Design ($7,196,000) in the amount of $7,806,000 to 

the C. Elizabeth Rieg ($1,330,000), Stephen Decatur MS ($860,000), Fairmont Heights HS 

($3,120,000) and Major Repairs ($2,496,000) projects.  These appropriation realignments are 

needed to cover budget shortfalls in the projects receiving the transferred appropriations. 

   

Rushane Jones, Capital Budget Officer, Office of Management and Budget, gave an overview of 

the legislation. 

 

The Office of Law reports CB-052-2021 to be in proper legislative form with no legal 

impediments to its enactment. 

 

The Policy Group reports that the enactment of CB-052-2021 will not have a negative fiscal 

impact. 

 

After discussion, the Prince George’s County Council, sitting as the Committee of the Whole, 

voted CB-052-2021 out favorably, 10-0. 

 


